
2024 was a big year for Fall Valley. I have had the privilege of managing your wonderful community for
just over one year, and I am so proud and grateful of the strides we have made together. I am also very
excited for 2025. We are still doing a bit of catch-up on projects, governing documents, & compliance,
but the hard work was done this past year. I want to thank all of you for your patience during this
transition. I have met so many of you, and Fall Valley truly is a very special community. So many of you
care and help your neighbors. Here are a few things we accomplished this past year:

We caught-up on our 2023 & 2024 assessments. 
We added an irrigation drain-line so when we have a repair, we can drain the lines in a few minutes,
rather than a few hours. 
We worked through our spring irrigation issues (let’s not even talk about that                     ).  
We trimmed trees in Tot Park and replaced a park sign.
We worked with the city to finish sealing the cul-de-sacs & replacing the drain pan by Shadowood
Ct. 
We drafted and approved 9 required governing policies & our Rules & Regulations. We will present
and vote on our other updated governing documents around the time of our annual meeting. 
We have been working with owners to ensure full compliance with our R&Rs, and have made strong
progress. We still have a little more to go. 
We suffered through the growing pains of having fiber optic internet installed in our subdivision. 
We had a wonderful community party at the Sargent’s house. 
We have begun replacing our 25 1/2 Fencing. The maintenance, repair and replacement of this
section of fencing is the HOA’s legal responsibility, per our Covenants. One of the main purposes of
any HOA is to protect home values, and having an old, dilapidated entrance fence does not help the
salability of a community. On the other hand, this new fence at our entrance really shows that Fall
Valley is well maintained and thus helps maintain and increase all home values. 

     Unfortunately we are not able to complete the entire 25 1/2 Rd fence project right now, unless we 
     imposed a special assessment that everyone would have to pay extra into. We don’t want to do that,   
     so we will have to wait a bit to finish...but we are getting there. 
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2025 - LOOKING FORWARD
You will be receiving your annual assessment reminder & annual meeting notice in April. This will
include the ballots for the member approved governing document updates.  We will then have our
annual meeting at the beginning on June. 

As always, please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns. 

                                                                                             Sincerely, 
                                                                                                        Joy Zeller - HOA Property Manager
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DivergentPropertiesHelp@gmail.com

(970) 200-6020 

PO Box 111, Grand Junction, CO 81502

https://fvhoa.org/

STAY CONNECTED


